BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 8 November 2010

	


	Present

	Cllrs Ash, Vice Chairman in the Chair, Mrs Shapland, Mrs Chesters (NDC), Lucas (NDC), Mrs Wellstead, Mrs Smith, Mrs Palmer, Welch and Lord.



	110/2010/11
	Apologies


	Were received from Cllrs Daniel, Hoult and Mrs Chugg (DCC) and Alexander.



	111/2010/11
	Minutes


	The Minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 11 October 2010 were approved and signed. 



	112/2010/11
	Declarations of Interest


	Cllrs Mrs Wellstead declared a prejudicial interest and Mrs Chesters declared a personal interest in Planning Application 51205.  Cllr Mrs Smith declared a personal interest in Planning Application 51220. 



	113/2010/11


	Police Representation


	There were no police present.



	114/2010/11


	Finance


	(a) The cheques on the schedule were approved and 

drawn in the total sum of £3,831.64.  It was noted that one item had been deleted as it had already been paid. 

(b) Statement of Accounts for September 2010 was 

      noted.

        

	115/2010/11 


	Action Sheet
	Cllr Mrs Chesters enquired into the progress regarding the Charging Policy for the Parish Hall car park.  Cllr Lucas advised that he would be making enquiries with North Devon Council. 



	116/2010/11


	Planning


	The Chairman asked the Chairman of Planning, Cllr Mrs Wellstead, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet.



	117/2010/11


	Report from North Devon Council Councillors


	Cllr Lucas reported that a decision was awaited from the Executive Committee regarding Air Pollution.

Cllr Mrs Chesters reported that Tesco was starting work on the Play Area.  The Planning Department had asked Tesco to cap the outfall on the old Brannoc Fibres site, as a safety measure.



	118/2010/11
	Report from Devon County Councillor


	The Chairman reported that he had received a report from Cllr Mrs Chugg and that the points raised would be reported later in the meeting.

Cllr Mrs Shapland expressed her thanks for the quick repair of potholes.



	119/2010/11


	Devon County Council – Provision & Enforcement of On-Street Parking in Braunton


	The Chairman read a letter from Devon County Council detailing proposals for on-street parking charges.  It was thought that the proposals would be of no benefit to Braunton.  It was AGREED to write to Devon County Council expressing Council’s opposition to the proposals.  It was also AGREED to request Devon County Council provide evidence of ownership of the land outside Cawthornes.



	120/2010/11


	Proposal for Remedial Works to Caen Street Car Park


	Mr Simon Hill, Principal Engineer, Devon County Council, presented plans and proposals for works to the car park.  He presented three quotations from contractors for consideration.  It was noted that each company was proposing to close half the car park at a time to carry out the work.

After consideration it was AGREED to accept quote A from Aggregate Industries, subject to a modified B quote.  It was noted that whilst it was not possible to accept the company’s lower quote, which involved the complete closure of the car park for one week, it may be possible to close a larger proportion provided access to the health centre was maintained.

It was noted that work would take three weeks to complete, plus additional time for lining.  It was AGREED that work should commence in early March to enable completion before Easter.



	121/2010/11


	Request to Use the Recreation Ground – Annual Fair – Monday 31 May 2011


	It was AGREED to allow the Rotary Club of Braunton to use the Recreation Ground on 31 May 2011 for the Annual Fair.



	122/2010/11


	Request for Consumption of Alcohol at Event

to be held in the Parish Hall on Saturday 4 December 2010


	It was AGREED to allow those attending the event at the Parish Hall on 4 December 2010 to consume their own alcohol.  It was noted that no alcohol would be served at the event.



	123/2010/11


	Caen Primary School – Proposal to Purchase Playing Field & Install Access Bridge over River Caen


	It was AGREED that the Property Committee should consider the request received from Caen Primary School to purchase the Playing Field and install a bridge over the River Caen at its next available meeting.



	124/2010/11


	Future of Vellator Quay


	Cllr Lord spoke on the report by the Vellator Quay Working Group, which had been circulated to Councillors, and clarified some of the points.

It was AGREED to:

(a) Write to Mr Brian Holme at North Devon Council 

      requesting the services of Jan Kennedy to act           

            as Project Manager.

(b) Seek tenders to establish the initial scope of an

Environment Impact Assessment.

(c) Release an executive summary of the report to

the press.  It was noted that public consultation

would be necessary.

Thanks were extended to Cllr Lord for the comprehensive report.



	125/2010/11


	North Devon Voluntary Services Ltd


	The invitation to attend the Annual Conference and AGM was noted.

	126/2010/11


	Items to Note


	Items (a) to (i) were received and noted.

It was AGREED to request a copy of the County Council’s proposals for traffic management in South Street.






The meeting closed at 9.35pm



...................................................The Chairman
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